From :      Eleanor Vander Mel eleanor-m-vandermel@fleet.com
To:

mzguzik@adelphia.net

Sent:         August 31, 2005

Subject:   CSA Annual Members Meeting Sunday August 28, 2005

CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEMBERS MEETING

August 28, 2005
The Annual Members’ Meeting of the Carleton Shores Association was held on Sunday, August 28th, 2005, 4 p.m. at the home of Deborah O’Malley, Carelton Drive, East Sandwich, MA 02537

Meeting called to order.

President Zig Guzikowski called the meeting to order at 4:00pm.

Election of Directors/Election Results: (by paper ballot) Zig asked if there were any other nominations beyond those outlined in the ballot or if anyone at the meeting needed a ballot.  The remaining ballots were collected and Mike Brookes and Julie Curran counted the ballots.  The election of the new candidates was completed.  The following 3 candidates were elected to three-year terms (to expire September 2008).

Eleanor Vander Mel- 3 year term



Helen Jillson- 3 year term 



Joy Carleton- 3-year term

Introduction of new members.

Zig asked if there were any new members present that would like to introduce themselves. None were present.

Secretary’s Report from the 2004 Annual Meeting was read by Ellie Vander Mel and was accepted as read. 

Treasurer’s Report was accepted as read by Joy Carleton.  A balance of $47,384.56 was reported as of the audit date of 7/31/05.  Receipts were reported at $26,428.77 and expenditures were reported at $14,557.38.  Subsequent expenditures through the FYE 8/31/05 brought the balance down to $30,983.85. 

The report was accepted as read including the subsequent expenditures.

Auditor’s Report was read by Peggy Gorton and was accepted.

Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers  Ellie Vander Mel as Secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of elected officers.

FY 2006 Budget:

The proposed 2006 budget was reviewed. Zig explained the increases in the insurance expense and the appropriation to the legal fund.  He asked if there were any questions from the floor. There was no further discussion.

There was a motion to approve the budget.  It was seconded and the motion carried.  The budget was approved.

Ratification of the Action of the Board of Directors.  Zig asked for a motion and vote to ratify the actions of the board for 2005.  The motion was made and it was seconded.  The vote carried and the actions were ratified.

Committee Reports

Area Development and Home Approval-  

Jack Jillson reported on the many building projects completed and underway.  Projects completed in FY 2005 included: Brookes home on Carleton Drive, Anderson (Builder) home on Lost Meadow which was recently sold to the Seigel family, Mulder reconstruction project on Lloyd Lane, and the Bennoit home addition on Scorton Marsh.  Ongoing projects included: the Comer addition on Lost Meadow, the Martin addition on Scorton Marsh Rd and the Linton rebuild on Carleton Drive.  Projects approved but yet to be started included the following: Pendergast tear down and rebuild on Foxcroft Circle, Akin addition on Lloyd Lane.

The question of view protection was raised and Jack explained that the Area Development and Home Approval Committee tries its best to protect the views of existing homes, however there is no legal protection outlined in the deeds or the By-Laws.  The committee reviews new home placement on properties in hopes of protecting both the interests of the new homebuilder and the existing neighboring homes.

Roads and Grounds- Jack Jillson gave an overview of the roads and grounds projects which included street sweeping, road repair and minimal road resurfacing, as well as repair of road curbing resulting snow plow damage.  In the past year there were also a number of catch basins replaced and repaired.  He also noted the landscaping project at the entrance to CS and also thanked the Jeff Perry family for their efforts to beautify the front entrance to CS.  

Jack went on to thank a number of members who regularly help out with roads and grounds projects and reminded members to mow in front of their own properties to help control the cost of association mowing.  He also asked that all members remove their chairs from under the beach stairs at the end of the season.

Both reports were accepted as read.

Old Business

Ellie Vander Mel reviewed the beach patrol duty to make members aware of its continuing schedule.  The patrol is contracted through the Sandwich Police Department for Friday and Saturday nights from 5/20-Labor Day weekend.  The cost of the detail is approximately $150 per night for a 4 hour shift between 9:30 PM- 1:30 AM.  The 1/3 cost of the patrol is approximately $1,700.00 for CSA.  The other associations sharing in the patrol duty include Torrey Road Association and Scorton Shores.  It is budgeted for the patrol to continue in the summer of 2006.

New Business

Zig asked if there was any new business to be discussed, and Charles Donze addressed the membership regarding his concerns about CSA not limiting rental opportunities in its By-Laws.  Mr. Donze had addressed the Board at a board meeting in July.  His intent was for the membership to consider changing our By-Laws to limit the number of rental opportunities and /or length of a rental opportunity for properties in the neighborhood.  He was concerned because he believes more properties in the neighborhood were being purchased for speculative investments and /or rental investments and that the dynamic of the neighborhood was changing.  Discussion amongst the members continued with some members agreeing with Mr. Donze however the general consensus was that even if we were interested in limiting rental opportunities, there were no clauses in the By-Laws that addressed this restriction.  In order to include new restrictions a unanimous vote of the membership would be required, as this change would need to be added to the deeds of each property owner.  To add the restriction to the By-Laws without effecting the deeds, would allow all current property owners to by pass the restrictions, as they would effectively be “grandfathered”.   Although there was some interest in looking further into adding restrictions, Zig asked for a motion from the floor and none was made.  

Jack Jillson also addressed the issue stating that no such restrictions had been contemplated when the By-Laws were originally established.  He expressed his general concern of enforcement requirements if additional restrictions were added.  He expressed the general sentiment of the Board of not wanting to add new restrictions which would then need to be enforced by the volunteer board.  He hoped that the neighborhood would continue to be run by cooperation with some oversight necessary by the Board when conflicts occurred.  

A Member voiced an ongoing concern with a commercial truck being parked in her neighbor’s yard since last year.  Zig explained that the Board had addressed the issue on several occasions and had at the last meeting agreed to give the homeowner one last opportunity to remove the truck by September’05.  The Board agreed that if by its next meeting in Oct’05 the truck was not removed, a letter from an attorney would be drafted.  

Mr. Whearty expressed his concern that if restrictions in the By-Laws were not enforced that based on precedent, they may not be enforceable in court.  Another member inquired whether the By-Laws would be extended beyond 2013 when they expire, and Jack Jillson expressed that it would be up to the membership, but that the expected they would.

A concern regarding go-carts on CSA roads was expressed and Zig explained that the Board sent a letter to owners in July citing the illegal use of roads by an unregistered vehicle.  The usage had since stopped.

Concern about the exposed concrete rocks at the beach and the danger to children was expressed by Elaine Connolly.  The possibility of dumping additional sand on the area was discussed as Rod Mackay explained the lengthy process that would be required to get approval from the Conservation Board to reinitiate the rebuilding the dune, a project which had been undertaken some 7-8 years ago.  It was decided that the Board would consider installing snow fence in the spring as the Conservation Board had previously approved the use of snow fence. The fence would limit access to children and reduce liability.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM

